Hexagon Housing Association Ltd

Board of Management

26th May 2015

Agenda Item 12  

National Housing Federation Code of Governance 2015
Report by the Chief Executive
	1.0
	Introduction


	
	At the last meeting, the Board adopted the revised NHF Code of Governance 2015. They also agreed a recommendation to receive a further report in May outlining the potential areas of non-compliance to agree an action plan to ensure full compliance as quickly as possible, hence this report and action plan.



	2.0
	Background



	
	Hexagon has adopted the Code for the past 20 years, reiterating its commitment to the Code at various points when it has been revised including the latest revision in March 2015.

The NHF say that the context of the latest revision reflects a new and challenging operating environment, a revised Regulatory Framework, which places emphasis on a regulatory approach to Governance, Service Delivery and, lastly, the prime responsibility of Boards in leading organisations. 

The HCA, our regulator, mandates that all housing associations adopt a recognised Code of Governance. As our trade body, the NHF has sought to ensure that this particular code best suits the business needs of housing associations rather than the corporate sector more generally.

As I reported at the last meeting, most of the Code remained intact and unaltered, although there were some significant changes which I outlined at the last meeting. I am now outlining these again, this time with some action points, so that we can move forward towards full compliance as quickly as practicably possible.



	3.0
	Action Plan



	
	Summary of key changes
Action required
Timetable
HAs are now required to publish an annual statement of compliance with the Code on annual financial statements and although we have done this for many years, it was previously not part of the Code itself.
Continue to report and adopt a ‘comply or explain’ approach including any actions we are taking to ensure compliance in the future where we are currently not compliant.
Every July (starting July 2015)
Board skills renewal and review. I reported at the last meeting that our current process for filling one third of the vacancies on the Board is via tenant election process and as it is currently constituted, this would not meet the requirements of the Code.
The Board agreed a recommendation at the March meeting that a panel of tenant board members report back to the full Board. This has resulted in an agreement that the tenant board members would visit Poplar HARCA and Phoenix Housing Association to consider alternative approaches to electing tenant board members for further consideration.
Report back from tenant panels at the Board away-day in September 2015 with discussion on preferred options. Final decision in place before May 2016.
Conduct of Board and Committee business. All Boards and Committees must consider annually their effectiveness of how they conduct business and undertake a more formal review of these matters at least every three years.
To structure the September 2015 away-day to ensure it includes a session to consider Board and Committee effectiveness as well as consideration for the process of a more formal review of this matter at least every three years (including consideration of seeking assistance from an independent third party to demonstrate transparency and thereby challenge).
September 2015 away-day structured discussion for annual assessment.
Externally assisted more formal review no later than April 2018.
To ban the Chair of the Board from being a voting member of the Audit & Risk Committee. 
To recommend to the next Audit & Risk Committee that they reconsider their Terms of Reference to specifically ensure this recommendation is actioned. (NB: the Chair is currently ex-officio and generally does not attend the Audit & Risk Committee meetings).
July 2015
To review the Chief Executive’s contract of employment at least every three years.
The HR Manager carried this out at the 27th May 2014 meeting but a further review will be needed no later than 27th May 2017 to ensure compliance.
Review no later than 27th May 2017
I would recommend that the Board approve the action points outlined above and the timescales. Further reports will follow to the Board until full compliance is achieved on all five action points.
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